
It would appear as though SB 4005 is in violation of the 2nd Amendment of the United States 
Constitution which states that our right to “keep and bear arms will not be infringed”. How can we 
defend ourselves if we are required to keep our firearms locked, even if we are home? I understand the 
need to ensure safe firearm storage and handling, however, I’m fairly certain that criminals who will 
break into our homes and rob (or worse) us will be emboldened by this proposed legislation, resulting in 
a higher crime rate. I do understand your concerns but I do not believe that “blanket policy legislation” 
is a fair or effective way to address these concerns. For example, my wife and I are retired; we married 
late and have no children and lock and alarm our home whenever we leave for more than a few 
minutes. Please, think this through a little more completely and carefully; as currently written, SB 4005 
is unfair and Unconstitutional by virtue of the fact that it will impact our “bearing of arms”. Thank You. 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 


